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Dear Co-Chair Steiner, Co-Chair Sanchez and Members of the Joint Committee On 

Ways and Means, 

 

I am writing today to share my strong support of HB 2994A, a bill that will ensure deaf 

and hard-of-hearing kids across the state get the critical healthcare services they 

need to thrive. 

 

In 2018, the legislature passed HB 4104 which required insurers to cover hearing 

aids, cochlear implants, and certain assistive listening devices for children to reduce 

barriers in school and life for those with hearing loss.  Early interventions and access 

to hearing aids, cochlear implants, and assistive listening devices are incredibly 

important for a child's development. HB 4104 passed almost unanimously through 

the legislature, showing strong bipartisan support. It set a national model of care for 

how the state, in partnership with insurers, can support Oregonians who are deaf or 

hard of hearing. 

 

Since the passage of HB 4104, several issues have cropped up in the 

implementation process, barring children with hearing loss from being able to access 

these critical services, and forcing families to pay out-of-pocket costs for less 

medically appropriate alternatives.  

 

HB 2994A will clarify and expand insurance coverage of hearing aids, cochlear 

implants, and assistive listening devices for deaf and hard-of-hearing children across 

the state and ensure the promise the state made to our children in 2018 is properly 

implemented.  

 

I AM THE MOTHER OF A DEAF AND BLIND SON. I personally know the challenges 

he and his peers faced regarding insurance coverage for needed devices and 

services.  He received his first hearing aids at 5 months, his right ear cochlear 

implant at 4 years and his left ear cochlear implant at 15 years.  He is now 35 year 

old with an undergraduate degree from Berklee College of Music and a Master’s in 

Legal Studies.  He works for a non-profit which assists disabled individuals find 

employment.  Think about it!  He is deaf and blind!  His cochlear implants gave him 

incredible spoken language and music skills, allowed him to excel in the academic 



world, and have a productive career.  He does not need to rely on State and Federal 

assistance to live.  This is the opportunity every child should have.  The 2018 was 

good but we need more.  We need HB 2994A! 

 

This bill passed the House Behavioral Health & Health Care Committee with 

unanimous support and has a bipartisan group of co-chief and regular sponsors.  

 

The state has an opportunity to invest in the future of our children. That is why I am 

urging you to fund HB 2994A this session and keep the promise the legislature made 

to our deaf and hard-of-hearing children five years ago. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kathleen Lipiec 

4216 SE Ogden Street 

Portland, OR  97206 

 


